
Beausejour Curling Club 
These are the basic guidelines under which we will be operating the 2020-2021 curling season.  While we are 
planning our winter activity under the requirements as they are known to us in September, keep in mind that 
changes to these guidelines may have to be made as we move into the fall and winter.  We plan to monitor, 
review and implement any changes so we can all enjoy a safe curling environment.  Additional communication 
will be shared as required, please also monitor our website at www.beausejourcurlingclub.ca.  
 
League Guidelines: 

• A Waiver and COVID Declaration form will be required from all curlers. 

• Let your league coordinator know if you are using a spare for any games.  Spares must provide contact 
information when they sign-in. 

 
Procedural Changes 

• Enter the curling club through the SunGro lobby, exit through side door in the lounge.  All players must 
sign-in and sanitize at the entrance before proceeding. 

• Multiple hand sanitizers will be placed throughout the facility. 

• Sanitizing wipes will be available to clean the rock handles before every game. 

• One person per team will sanitize their rocks, any measuring devices used will also require wiping 
down.  

• Curlers will be expected to provide their own equipment. 

• Loaner brooms and sliding equipment must be wiped down before and after use.  Throwing sticks must 
also be wiped down.  Do not share sticks between players. 

• We will be following the game guidelines as set out by Curling Canada and Curl Manitoba. 

• Game start times will be staggered, two teams on alternate sheets. Example:  7:00 and 7:15, 9:00 and 
9:15.  Leagues will provide teams with their specific schedule. 

• Coin toss may remain the same.  Handshakes are not allowed. 

• Scoreboard tiles will be removed, use a clipboard or a phone app to record scores. 

• Lockers are not available. Come dressed to curl, just change your footwear. 

• Check that stairs are clear before ascending/descending.  If someone is already on the stairs, wait for 
them to clear before proceeding. 

• Wearing masks in the lobby, on ice and in the lounge will be optional; we support anyone who chooses 
to wear a mask. 

• Seating in the lounge will be reduced to 8 persons per table, time spent in the lounge may be restricted 
to permit all participants access. 

 
Sanctions will be applied to any team whose members and spectators fail to follow the required regulations 
and respect everyone’s access to a safe social environment. 
 
If you have questions or concerns, please direct them through your league coordinator.  We hope you are well 
and you continue to participate in the curling community. 
 
Beausejour Curling Club Board of Directors 

http://www.beausejourcurlingclub.ca/
https://www.curling.ca/
https://curlmanitoba.org/

